Cirencester Amnesty International AGM

March 5th 2014 at 18 Watermoor Road, Cirencester

Present 
Jean Whorwell, Marina Marvan, Ros Topley, Val Hindson,  Nikki Rawson, Ann Vickers, Chris Stevens, Caroline Young
Apologies Virginia Nicholas, Bee Maidlow, Anthea Steel
This was our first Wednesday Meeting at Marina’s home.
1. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes were agreed to be a true record of the meeting.

2. Matters Arising

Val has cancelled the next 3 meetings at the Friends Meeting House while we trial Wednesday meetings.
4. Secretary’s Report
Marina distributed letters for all to send relating to the 3rd anniversary of the crackdown on peaceful protests in Syria.  Over 130,000 lives have been lost and more than 9 million people have left their homes.   There is also a vigil taking place on 13th March in Trafalgar Square.  (Note: one letter had no address, Marina to try and get it and distribute by email).

There is another action on the Afghan Women’s Campaign.  Marina will write to the paper about this.
5. Treasurer’s Report
We have £1468 in the bank.

We agreed to send £1000 to AI UK.

The advert for address labels is now free of charge.  

We now have no regular out-going as the only two were the rent and the advert.

6. AI Policy on Sex Workers
AI UK are consulting their membership on a proposal for the International Secretariat to have a policy to decriminalise sex workers.  They have sent a survey to all groups.

Following a discussion the group agreed that they do not think AI should have a policy on sex worker – not because we do not support the rights of sex workers, but because the overwhelming view was that AI should focus on their core activities and try and reunite the membership after recent upheavals.  This is a subject likely to split the membership.

Ros to complete the questionnaire and return on behalf of the group.

7. Programme

We discussed our programme for the year.

At the next meeting on the 2nd April we will discuss the resolutions for the AGM.  Marina/Val or Ros to send around details of where they can be found one they are published to the website.

At the May meeting we will share the outcome of the AGM.  There are no group members attending this year, but we should be able to get details of what was decided from the website.

The new campaign on torture starts later in the year.  We agreed that we will try and:

· Get a speaker from Freedom from Torture in the Autumn, and make this a bigger event.  Marina agreed to find out if they can provide a speaker.
· Schedule the new AI workshop on torture once it is available.

8. Events
Nicky is selling tickets for the concert on the 29th March at Stratton Church –(£8 / £6).  
Nicky has organised help for the bar but encouraged everyone to support the concert.

Marina and Val agreed to supply cool boxes.

Nicky to investigate buying wine on sale or return and then letting Chris know how much money she needs in advance to cover the wine.

Val has decided not to do the quiz night this year.

Chris agreed to organise a street collection later in the year.

The Regional Conference was cancelled.

9. AOB
Chris offered to bring coffee for the next meeting (we agreed to take in turns rather than Marina always provide it).
Val to send around an email to see if anyone needs lifts to the next meeting.  Chris, Jean and Ros are all happy to provide lifts.

The AGM closed at 8.50pm
